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CHAP. 31 

pital and Training Center. Admission shall be effected in accordance with 
section 2152. 

A copy of the document by which any such person is held in the State Pr'ison, 
correctional center or juvenile institution shall accompany the application for 
admission. 

If the sentence being served at the time of admission has not expired or com­
mitment has not been terminated in accordance with law at the time any such 
person is ready for discharge from the Pineland Hospital and Training Center, 
he shall be returned by the appropriate officers of the S.tate Prison, correc­
tional center or juvenile institution. 

If, at the time of expiration of the original sentence or termination of the 
commitment it is the opinion of the Superintendent of the Pineland Hospital 
and Training Center that such patient should remain in residence at the 
Pineland Hospital and Training Center after expiration of sentence, or ter­
mination of commitment, such patient may be readmitted to the Pineland 
Hospital and Training Center in accordance with section 2152. 

Adrriission to a hospital under this section shall have no effect upon a sen­
tence then being served or commitment then in effect. Such sentence shall 
continue to run and any such commitment shall remain in force, unless ter­
minated in accordance with law. 

Effective September 23, 1971 

Chapter 31 

AN ACT Relating to Falsely Assuming to be an Officer. 

Be it enacted by the PeOlJle of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., T. 17, § 1451, repealed and replaced. Section I45I of Title I7 of the 
Revised Statutes is repealed and the following enacted in place thereof: 

§ 145r. Falsely assuming to be an officer 

Whoever falsely assumes to be or impersonates a justice of the peace, 
notary public, health officer, state humane agent or any law enforcement 
officer, or who falsely acts as such, or who requires anyone to aid him in a 
matter pertaining to the duties of any such office which he does not hold, 
shall be punished by a fine of not more than $500 or by imprisonment for 
not more than I I months, oJ:l by both. 

Effective September 23, 1971 


